
Health and Wellness Meeting 
Elbridge Elementary School 

5:30 
December 19, 2018 

 
Attendance:  Mark Schermerhorn, Dan Stadtmiller, Vinny Smith, Jim Froio, Lisa Long, Mary Jo 

Davis, Donna Bennett, Dave Shafer, RJ Hartwell, Lisa Long  

1.  Update on the Safety Plan for after school events-  
D. Stadtmiller-   
-Reviewed Draft 3 of the Emergency Plan 

-Proctors will be wearing bright yellow shirts so that can easily be identified.  
- As well, each proctor has a card with all pertinent phone numbers.   
Dave Shafer-  
-will try to have students that want to stay for athletic events stay in sports study hall    
RJ Hartwell-  
-Only has a need for proctors at spring concerts   
Donna Bennet- Expressed concern for the low volume during  “lock down” call  from 
classrooms.  Jim and Vinny will look into the issue.    
 
 
2. Update on building emergency response teams (BERT)-  

-By January 1st, all school building main offices will have a “buzzer” system to enter and exit the 
office.   
-Submitted updated plan in October to NYSED 
-A substitute SRO was approved at the 12/19 BOE meeting.  
-Updated plan submitted in October to NYSED (lockdown, shelter in place, fire drills, and canine 
units) 
-Single point of entrance working out well.  Students are following the rule of never opening 
doors for other people.   
-D. Shafer – has performed (lockdown, shelter in place, fire drills, and canine units) 
-All students that are being picked up, adult must show identification.  
- Single point of entry/exit.  
 -RJ Hartwell has performed (lockdown, shelter in place, fire drills, and canine units) 
-Single point of entry/exit.   
- ID is checked for each student that is picked up.   
- Evacuation site will be the brick to church.  A drill is planned for the spring.  

 
3. Student Connection Report (middle school/high school/elementary school)       

High School- Dan talked to 47 students that were not involved in school activities according the results 

of the September survey.  Some did not realize that they were involved.  The conversation shared all 

activities and clubs that are offered at JE.   Dan and guidance will continue to monitor this group of 

students.  



                            57% passing all classes of this group 
                            70% do not have referrals 
                            Attendance is more of an issue 34%  have missed 2-5 days,  17% have missed more 
                            than 5 days of school 
 

Students that are failing two or more classes- high school administration has been assigning these 

students to a teacher during Eagle Mod and making sure that these students are attending the assigned 

room.   If the student does not attend the assigned room, the administration is notified immediately.   

 

Middle School-  

Addition of second Eagle Mod has been more beneficial than a study hall.  

8th grade- has implemented the SHOUT program--- focuses on academic behavior.  This has been 

teacher driven.  They have meet and conferenced with all students that are currently failing one or more 

classes.    

13 students are failing 2 classes 

3 students are failing more than 2 classes  

20 students are failing more than 1 class  

Student participation- 4 students that are not involved in any activity are seriously at risk.  Continuing to 

reach out to students at risk.   

 

Elementary School-  

Many kids participating in town of recreation sports programs, running club (JEIDI), wrestling program 

and strings program (JEIDI).   

Soar program at Elbridge going well.    High school basketball players and cheerleaders attended the last 

SOAR assembly.   As well, high school students are helping with the pre-k students.   

May implement a  nature club.   

 

 


